
 
 

 
Report of:   Chief Executive 
 

 
Date:    8th May 2013 
 

 
Subject:   Staff Retirements 
 

 
Author of Report:  Simon Hughes, Democratic Services 
 

 
Summary: To report the retirement of staff across the  
 Council’s various Portfolios 
 
 

 
Recommendations: 
 
Cabinet is recommended to:- 
 
(a) place on record its appreciation of the valuable services rendered to the 

City Council by members of staff in the various Council Portfolios and 
referred to in the attached list; 

 
(b) extend to them its best wishes for the future and a long and happy 

retirement; and  
 
(c) direct that an appropriate extract of the resolution now made under the 

Common Seal of the Council be forwarded to those staff above with over 
twenty years service. 

 
 

 
Background Papers: None 
 

 
Category of Report: OPEN 
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RETIREMENT OF STAFF 
 
1. To report the retirement of the following staff from the Council’s Service and 

to convey the Council’s thanks for their work:- 

 Name Post 
Years’ 
Service 

    
 Children, Young People and Families  
    
 Carolyn Spray Service Manager 30 
    
 Communities   
    
 Marie Foroughan Provider Service Worker 28 
    
 Margaret Haddon Workforce Development Co-ordinator 42 
    
 Denise Milbourne Provider Service Worker 22 
    
 Julie Morton Business Support Manager 33 
    
 Carole O’Brien Kitchen Assistant 34 
    
    
 Place   
    
 Robert Wheeler Technical Officer, Parks and Public Realm 34 
    
 Resources   
    
 Linda Vickers Business Development Officer 33 
    
 Julie Smith Driver/Attendant 25 
 
 
2. To recommend that Cabinet:- 
  
 (a) place on record its appreciation of the valuable services rendered to the 

City Council by the above – mentioned members of staff in the 
Portfolios stated :- 

  
 (b) extend to them its best wishes for the future and a long and happy 

retirement; and 
  
 (c) direct that an appropriate extract of the resolution now made under  the 

Common Seal of the Council be forwarded to those staff above with 
over twenty years service. 
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